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According to the National Office Directory for OFCCP, Michael Schloss has been named as
the new Acting Director and Deputy Director of Policy of the Office of Federal Contract
Compliance Programs (“OFCCP”). Michele Hodge, who previous served as Acting Director,
is now listed as Deputy Director. The agency has yet to put out any official
communications on these appointments.

Acting Director Schloss previously served at the U.S. Department of Labor (“DOL”) for 32
years before going into private practice in 2023. He was recently appointed as the
Director of the Office of Field Administration (“OFA”) for the DOL’s Employee Benefits
Security Administration (“EBSA”) in early January 2025. Given Acting Director Schloss’s
ERISA background, it is unclear what his views are on OFCCP’s areas of responsibility. 

Amidst all of the recent changes, Acting Director Schloss’s appointment potentially
means that additional guidance with respect to OFCCP’s regulatory activities – which at
this point are limited to VEVRAA and Section 503 compliance – will be forthcoming.  That
being said, the fact he has been named as the “Acting Director” raises the question of
whether he is simply keeping the seat warm for someone else.

As Acting Director Schloss’s tenure begins, Proskauer’s Government Contractor
Compliance Group will continue to monitor and report developments here.
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Related Professionals

Guy Brenner
Partner

•

Mallory E. Knudsen
Associate

•

Proskauer.com

https://www.dol.gov/agencies/ofccp/contact/national-office
https://www.governmentcontractorcomplianceupdate.com/2025/01/22/breaking-president-trump-rescinds-executive-order-11246/
https://www.governmentcontractorcomplianceupdate.com/
https://www.governmentcontractorcomplianceupdate.com/2025/01/31/michael-schloss-new-ofccp-acting-director-and-deputy-director-of-policy/

